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Meeting Minutes from April 15th, 2021
The meeting was held virtually via Go to Meeting and called to order at 9:00am by Darrin Flick.
Attendance: As this was a virtual meeting, a roll call was taken from those appearing on the screen and phone log. Those present were: 
Director Darrin Flick - PCEMA
Deputy Director Tom Swisher - PCEMA
Chief Chad Noggle – Harrison Twp Fire
Wayne Congrove - DuPont
Dan Endrizzi – Ohio EMA
Lori Mount – Ohio EMA

Lt Jon Rhoades – PCSO
Anthony Dillard – Ohio Christian University

David Bradley – Red Cross

Bill Cunningham – ODOT

Melody Barnhart – Ohio Health 

Chief Neil Cline – Scioto Twp Fire

Chief Shawn Baer – Circleville PD

Sgt Phil Roar – Circleville PD

Sheriff Matt Hafey – PCSO

Ty Ankrom – Pickaway County ESC

Harold Henson – Pickaway County Commissioner
Opening remarks: Darrin Flick welcomed everyone and went around the teleconference for introductions.

Previous minutes: Previous minutes were approved.  Motion by Ty Ankrom, second by Chief Cline. All voted in favor.  
Approval of the Financial Report: Darrin Flick gave a financial report update.  The LEPC balance was unchanged at $40,546.80.  Motion to approve the financial report by Bill Cunningham and seconded by Sheriff Hafey. All voted in favor. 
Old Business: 

· COVID-19 update – Director Flick gave an update on the COVID-19 response and the ongoing status of PPE and operations across the county. Cases have dropped exponentially as vaccinations have continued to grow.
· LEPC Exercise – 2020/2021- The SERC voted to exempt the counties from their annual HAZMAT exercise for 2020 and 2021.  Lori stated that the SERC voted and approved our exemption for 2020-2021. 
· Discuss any training requests – HAZMAT Tech, Safety Officer – Chiefs would like to conduct an operations level course in the Fall.
· Equipment Needs -  No new requests for equipment. 
New Business: 
· Recertification of membership – Director Flick discussed the requirement for the LEPC to recertify the membership of the LEPC.  Director Flick would take the current roster of attendees and submit that to the County Commissioners for concurrence/approval and then submit that to the SERC.
· Good and welfare of the County:
· Ty Ankrom – the Education Service Center has extra COVID rapid test kits if anyone needs any. 

· Melody Barnhart – New Decon Room is almost complete at Berger Hospital. Should be able to return the decontamination trailer soon.
· Anthony Dillard – OCU is winding down the school year. Graduation weekend is coming up and although the school will not be in session throughout the Summer, there will still be students on campus – mostly sports related.

· Bill Cunningham – For safety forces, Rt188 at 674 will be closed the week of April 26th for a culvert replacement.

· Harold Henson – Growth is continuing to accelerate across the county and as such the need for emergency planning will continue to grow.  Farmers are out on the roads so be aware.  
· No further discussion.

· Meeting Adjourned – Motion by Chief Cline and seconded by Lt Rhoades.
Next meeting date will be July 15th, 2021 at 9:00am via Go to Meeting/ in person at the EOC. 
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Respectfully Submitted,

Darrin Flick
Chairperson/Information/Emergency Coordinator

www.pickaway.org


